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I was signed up to provide this testimony virtually in today’s hearing, but time ran out 

before my name was called. Thank you for accepting my written testimony. 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the committee. Myname is Jeana Frazzini. I 

am a resident of North Portland House District 43. I unequivocally support HB 3076. 

This is a commonsense policy aimed at keeping crime guns out of our communities.  

I have two children who attended Portland Public Schools,family members and dear 

friends who work in the schools. I have experienced thefear and dread of sending my 

beloveds to school in the midst of an epidemic ofgun violence. In my oldest son’s 

senior year of high school, three of hisclassmates were shot to death at a local park.   

I’ve lived in my neighborhood for 28 years and have had tograb my kids and hit the 

floor more times than I care to count as gunfire rangout. Six years ago, we awoke to 

over 55 shots being fired from multiple guns inthe alley behind our home, many 

struck houses nearby. 

When I learned that my favorite taco truck is regulated andinspected more rigorously 

than gun dealerships in this state, I was stunned. 

When I learned that a barber can get fined for having hairin the drawer at their shop, 

but you can’t get fined for having an unsecuredfirearm in a gun dealership, I was 

angry. 

 When I learned that theATF inspects only 2% of dealers in Oregon, I knew I had to 

speak up and that “thestate” – all of you and all of us – must step up. 

Please pass HB 3076 to keep crime guns out of ourcommunities. Our kids and our 

neighbors are counting on you. Thankyou. 


